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Dear Colleague, 

Welcome back and I hope you had an enjoyable 

Christmas and the New Year is a prosperous one. 

This spring/summer newsletter brings you a update 

on what we have been doing since September and 

a look at the varied and busy calendar of events 

coming up this Spring. 

Our Autumn Events Programme started back in 

September with a talk at Lakes College on the 

International Thermonuclear Experimental (Fusion) 

Reactor (ITER), which was held in conjunction with 

our friends in the Institute of Civil Engineers. This 

was fascinating and highly informative talk 

providing insight into this full-scale scientific 

experiment to demonstrate the feasibility of fusion 

power. This was swiftly followed in October with a 

visit to the Dalton Nuclear Institute, at Westlakes 

Science Park, the state-of-the-art West Cumbrian 

faculty of the University of Manchester, the most 

advanced academic nuclear research capability in 

the UK and a leading centre for higher learning in 

nuclear science and engineering.  

November saw us holding a fascinating local 

‘success-story’ talk on Aerial Surveying by HiDef, 

an internationally renowned company based locally 

in Cleator Moor. November was also an extremely 

busy month for Educational Events maintaining our 

continued support and running of STEM activities 

with an Engineering Awareness Day at St 

Benedict’s school, Big Bang (Cumbria) at Energus 

and Engineering Your Future at the Samuel Lindow 

Foundation at Westlakes, attracting more than 

1000 West Cumbrian students to these events 

covering, Primary, Secondary and Sixth Form 

students from across the county.  

Finally, for our Autumn Programme we held a talk 

in January on Utropia, the Derwent Forest (known 

as Broughton Moor Dump) redevelopment project 

which again was extremely informative on the 

reuse of this former munitions factory. All of these 

event write-ups are in this newsletter. 

The second half of our season brings us a further 3 

talks and 2 visits. The first of these is our visit to 

County Durham and the National Railway Museum 

in Shildon on the 15
th

 Feb to see all six of the last 

remaining A4 locomotives which, after this event 

will be returned to their owners (Please book as 

spaces are limited). This year also sees our 10
th

 

Annual Dinner on 5
th

 June when we will be 

returning to Lakes College again after a very 

successful event last year. In attendance will be our 

new IMechE President Mark Hunt and as this year 

the Commonwealth Games are being held ‘up-the-

road’ at Glasgow, we have Tessa Sanderson, three 

times Commonwealth Games Gold Medal Winner 

and winner of the Women’s Javelin Gold Medal for 

Great Britain at the 1984 Summer Olympics in Los 

Angeles as our keynote speakers.  

Information of all the forthcoming events is on the 

back of this newsletter, and remember you can 

keep up to date with all the events on our website 

at www.imechewestcumbria.org.uk. 

Best Wishes. 

 

 

 

David McArthur BEng AMIMechE  

Chairman – IMechE (West Cumbria) 

david.mcarthur@sellafieldsites.com 
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more readily, accurate data on how successful 

our events are. So watch this space... 

Regionally, I have made a few changes as well. 

We no longer hold our Regional Committee 

Meetings in the same location in Lancashire. 

Instead, each quarter, we hold the meetings in 

one of each of our Areas, to enable the 

Committee to be more accessible to the 

members in that Area, and for the hosting Area 

Committee and its Young Members Panel, to 

have an opportunity to ‘Showcase’ what they 

are getting up to locally, allowing the Regional 

Committee to see first hand the great work that 

is being done by our unsung volunteers, and the 

exchange of face-to-face advice and guidance. 

So far we have been to Chorley in the 

Lancashire Area, Kendal in South Cumbria Area 

and Bolton in Greater Manchester Area. Next 

stop, Penrith in the West Cumbria Area in April. 

I’m thoroughly enjoying my time as Chairman of 

the Region and looking forward to the rest of my 

tenure where I will have the opportunity to see 

first hand how the Institution stands up at the 

grass-roots level in even more areas of the 

country over the coming year, including a trip to 

Glasgow in April and Portsmouth in September. 

 
 

David J Williamson CEng FIMechE 

Chairman – IMechE North West Region 

(IMechE West Cumbria Area Committee) 

djw7@sellafieldsites.com 

Since taking on the role of Chairman of the 
North West Region last May, I have been 
lucky enough to be able to represent the 
Regional Membership, which covers South 
and West Cumbria, Lancashire and Greater 
Manchester, at IMechE Council and Regional 
Strategy Board Meetings in London, 
Coventry and Sheffield. This has been a 
fantastic opportunity for me to meet some 
fascinating fellow Engineers not only from 
the UK but also those representing the 
Institution’s overseas members, many of 
them leaders in their field.  

I have got to know the influential people from 

within the Institution itself, not just the Front-Of

-House people like our President, Patrick 
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Kniveton, our CEO Stephen Tetlow and our 

Director of Engineering, Colin Brown, but the 

back-room folks who are working tirelessly to 

shape government policy and increase the 

profile of the Institution from within the 

hallowed corridors of One Birdcage Walk, like 

our Theme Champions and our Business 

Development Managers. 

I have had the privilege to be involved in many 

deep and meaningful discussions/debates on 

the future developments of our great Institution, 

including input into the forward strategic 

objectives for the Institution, the everlasting 

topic of potential options for the future use of 

One Birdcage Walk, the thorny subject of 

protecting the title of the Engineer and policies/

strategies for forming closer working 

relationships with our colleagues in other 

professional Institutions. 

Furthermore, I have personally been involved in 

several discussions around what we are doing 

to promote the next generation of Professional 

Engineers, and the introduction of 

improvements in the way we engage our 

members, especially when it comes to offering 

them stimulating and career enhancing talks/

visits/conferences/seminars. To that end, 

members in the North West Region will shortly 

be piloting a new event booking system that 

will not only allow members and non-members 

to register for talks, visits etc in their area and 

across the North West Region, but will also 

provide automation of the generation of our KPI 

statistics for these events, allowing us to see 

MESSAGE FROM THE REGION 
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plasmas, which is the environment which is 

needed for the fusion reaction to occur. The 

challenge facing the ITER project is huge with 

tremendous temperature gradients to overcome 

and implications this has on material selection.  

ITER's plasma pulses will be of a much longer 

duration than those achieved in other devices, 

creating intense material stress. ITER will be 

used to test and validate advanced materials 

and key technologies for the industrial fusion 

power plants of the future.  All through fusion 

history, challenges which appeared 

insurmountable have been overcome. 

Developments in fusion science have been 

constant and impressive.  ITER, which 

incorporates the experience of all previous 

fusion machines, will take fusion to the point 

where industrial applications can be considered 

for providing mankind with a cleaner, safer, and 

unlimited source of energy. 

Peter went on to describe the challenges faced 

during the construction of the Plant, the main 

challenge (not withstanding the technical 

developments) included building a plant whilst 

a great portion of the engineering is still on the 

drawing board or earlier in the engineering 

process (conceptual).  These problems are 

nothing new in engineering projects but the 

scale of the project, the nations involved, the 

timescales, the technical challenges all 

contributed to making the project such a 

difficult challenge. 

 

Tom Pritt, IMechE West Cumbria 

On 17th of September approximately 60 
engineers attended a joint lecture with the 
Institution of Civil Engineers at the Lakes 
College.  The lecture was delivered by Peter 
Sedgewick (Project Director Atkins) on one of 
the most challenging and innovative projects 
in the world today.   

Peter began the presentation by giving a brief 

history lesson on power generation from the use 

of fossil fuels which was the energy source that 

shaped 19th and 20th century civilization 

through the Nuclear age to Fusion.  Peter also 

postulated that global energy consumption is 

set to triple by the end of the century, fossil 

fuels are depleting, with environmental 

consequences of their exploitation.  

EXPANDING 
LOCAL KNOWLEDGE 

No single nation can face these challenges 

alone hence the International Thermonuclear 

Experimental Reactor (ITER) project is a multi 

nation project which is staffed by men and 

women from all over the world working together 

for the success of the ITER Project. Five 

hundred directly employed staff and 350 

external contractors currently work for the 

project in Saint Paul-lez-Durance, France. 

Over the past 50 years, immense progress has 

been made in the fields of plasma science and 

fusion technology. Still, harnessing fusion 

power and delivering it for industrial 

applications remains one of the greatest 

challenges of our time. There are a number of 

problems for the ITER project to overcome, one 

being to fully explore the properties of super hot 

THE ITER PROJECT 

On 16th October 8 people were able to tour 
the facilities at the Dalton Nuclear Institute.  
The visit was hosted by Kevin Warren 
(Commercial Director), and began with a 
presentation on how the university came to 
be in West Cumbria, what their mission was 
and the plans for the future.  After the 
presentation there was a short question and 
answer session before the group set off on 
the tour of the facilities. 

The Dalton Nuclear Institute is a new state-of-

art complex where academia and industry can 

carry out world-leading research and deliver 

dedicated skills development programmes.  

Kevin stated that the University currently 

accommodates students from all around the 

world with research which focuses on radiation, 

nuclear engineering decommissioning and 

management of radioactive waste.  

Facilities include the ion-beam accelerator hall, 

which contains extensive irradiation equipment, 

and an adjoining building containing analytical/

inspection laboratories, office accommodation, 

meeting/seminar rooms and a computer 

modelling capability. 

The visit concluded with Kevin showing an 

additional presentation which showed the 

workings of the Ion Beam Accelerator, once 

again there was a question and answer session 

prior to the evening coming to an end.  

 

Tom Pritt, IMechE West Cumbria 

THE DALTON INSTITUTE 

IMechE West Cumbria's Tom Pritt thanking 
Kevin Warren for the visit. 



engineering careers, and to further/higher 

education providers about college and 

university course options, as well as 

representatives from professional Institutions 

like the IMechE to provide 

straight forward advice about professional 

career development. 

 

Matt Cleaver, IMechE West Cumbria 

On Saturday 16th November, the annual 
Engineering Awareness Day took place at St 
Benedict’s School. The event was supported 
by local further education and training 
providers, engineering employers and 
engineering Institutions, all providing stands 
and activities showcasing local engineering 
careers. 

IMechE West Cumbria provided provided 

financial support for the event and had a large 

stand manned by the both the Area and Young 

Member committees providing advice, guidance 

and literature to the students on the available 

routes into an Engineering career, as well as 

hands-on activities using Lego Mindstorm 

Robots. The day was a successful one for 

IMechE West Cumbria, with many students and 

parents seeking some advice and finding out 

more of what we can offer to engineers of all 

ages. Mandy Pattinson, Marketing & Publicity 

Officer at St. Benedict's School stated – 

“Another successful event with pupils attending 

from as far as Keswick, Silloth and Millom. This 

EDUCATING 
FUTURE ENGINEERS 

annual event could not happen without the 

support and dedication of local companies and 

we would like to thank them all.” 

IMechE West Cumbria are delighted to 

continue to support this invaluable engineering 

careers event. It offers an 

opportunity for local West Cumbrian secondary 

school students to come and 

talk to local employers about potential 

ENGINEERING AWARENESS DAY 2013 

Sixth form and college students took the 
opportunity to pick the brains of a wide 
variety of local engineers at the recent 
Engineering Your Future careers event. 

The careers day, led by the IMechE, was held at 

West Lakes Science Park on Friday 22nd 

November giving 62 Cumbrian students an 

insight into the world of engineering. 

A variety of engineers from Sellafield Ltd, James 

Walkers & Co., Jacobs and other local 

ENGINEERING YOUR FUTURE 2013 
companies provided inspiring presentations 

alongside activities run by leading engineering 

bodies such as the Institution of Chemical 

Engineers (IChemE) and the Institute of Physics 

(IoP) in order to demonstrate the skills required 

to succeed in each industry. 

Stands were also set up by local companies and 

educational organisations showcasing 

education, training and work opportunities 

available to the students. 

We had really great feedback from the students. 

Four out of five students agreed that the event 

had influenced their choice of career and nearly 

nine out of ten would now consider following an 

engineering related career path.  

A large number of local engineers gave up their 

time to support the event and the IMechE 

would like to thank them for their time and 

positive attitudes on behalf of the students that 

attended. 

 

Matt Cleaver, IMechE West Cumbria 

4  NEWSLETTER  SPRING SUMMER 2014 

Excellent 

feedback was 

received from 

the students 

with the 

majority of 

students 

leaving with a 

better 

understanding 

of science and 

engineering education and careers, a quarter 

were more likely to consider a STEM career 

and almost all had a great day's experience. 

 

 

 

Matt Cleaver, IMechE West Cumbria 

The 19th & 20th November saw IMechE 
West Cumbria taking part in what is 
becoming a regular event in the science and 
engineering calendar - the ‘Big Bang’ event 
organised by STEM Cumbria.  

The high demand generated by the events of 

previous years meant that this year separate 

events were held in North and South Cumbria to 

make sure everyone could experience all that 

was on offer. IMechE West Cumbria was 

pleased to attend the two-day North Cumbria 

event, held at Energus Lillyhall, providing an 

interactive stand for over 900 primary and 

secondary school students who attended. 

Exhibits were provided by Cumbrian businesses 

and Industries, Further Education and training 

providers with hands-on science, technology, 

engineering & maths (STEM) activities 

delivered by practicing scientists and engineers. 

The demonstrations, hands-on activities and 

competitions were aimed at reinforcing the 

need for students to think about a STEM career 

and demonstrate to everyone that STEM will be 

an increasing part of everyday life. 

BIG BANG LIVE 2013 
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DEVELOPING 
YOUNG ENGINEERS 

IMECHE WEST CUMBRIA AREA YOUNG MEMBER NEWS 
ST NICHOLAS CLOCK TOWER 
On Thursday 14th November IMechE West 
Cumbria Young Members visited St 
Nicholas’ Church in Whitehaven to climb 
the narrow spiral stairway of the church 
tower, to see the workings of the 150 year 
old turret striking clock.  

The tower is all that remains of the St Nicholas’ 

Church, which was originally built in 1693 to 

replace a small chapel, was the dominant 

feature of Lowther Street for almost three 

centuries, following the destruction of the rest 

of the church by fire on 31st August 1971. For 

almost an hour the group of budding future 

Chartered Engineers studied the clock 

mechanism to decipher how it worked, and 

even then they weren’t entirely sure! 

Jen Corbett, IMechE West Cumbria YM 

Bentley. M-Sport designs and assembles the 

Ford WRC cars, as well as operating a thriving 

customer business for private teams. It 

continues to assist Ford drivers with 

programmes in more than 12 countries. 

M-Sport has recently been working in 

conjunction with Bentley to develop the 

Continental GT3 race car, which was 

launched at the Goodwood Festival of Speed 

in 2013, made its competitive debut at the 

2013 Gulf 12 Hours in Abu Dhabi and will be 

racing at circuits around Europe in the 2014 

FIA Blancpain Series. We are delighted to say 

that we have secured Chris Grey, Head of Test 

to give a presentation on the new Bentley 

Continental GT3 on Tuesday 10th May at 

Lakes College West Cumbria. See the 

advertising poster on the back of this 

Newsletter for further details. 

 

Jen Corbett, IMechE West Cumbria YM 

YM SOCIAL EVENTS 
This quarter the IMechE Young Members 
took some time out to watch the film Rush at 
the Rosehill Theatre, Whitehaven. The film 
set in the 1970s revisited the heated rivalry 
between F1 drivers James Hunt and Niki 
Lauda.  

We also formed a quiz team for our Christmas 

social at the Bounty, Workington in an attempt 

to use our engineering knowledge to win some 

prizes. The team managed a credible second 

place. 

Jen Corbett, IMechE West Cumbria YM 

M-SPORT 
Based near Cockermouth, M-Sport is one of 
Cumbria’s truly world class companies. They 
are best known for running Ford’s World 
Rally Team and have had extensive success 
in rallying including winning the World 
Manufacturers Championship with Ford in 
2006 and 2007. The company recently 
expanded from rallying to circuit racing.  

On 28th November, fifteen IMechE West 

Cumbria members and friends paid a visit to the 

M-Sport Facility at Dovenby and were treated to 

a fascinating tour. The tour started off at the 

Museum to see how the company has 

transformed from its origins in 1979 under the 

name of Malcolm Wilson Motor Sport, to today’s 

high tech company. This was followed by a tour 

of the immaculate workshop before heading to 

the factory. We had a glimpse of some of the top 

secret developments and had a taste of things 

to come with M-Sport’s new partnership with 

The IMechE West Cumbria Young Member 
Panel ran a series of Professional Development 
1:1s on 17th October. The sessions which were 
oversubscribed, proved to be invaluable in 
offering advice on further learning, professional 
registration and becoming a Fellow.  

Our thanks go to David Barrett, our North West 
Regional IMechE Business Development 
Manager, for his words of wisdom.  

If you are interested in future 1:1 sessions or for more information, email us: 
WCumbYMchair@imechenetwork.org  

DONT GET LOST ON 
YOUR CAREER PATH 
STAY ON TRACK 
WITH IMECHE 

http://medrag.eusa.ed.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2013/09/pub_quiz.jpe
http://media.fastcar.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2013/09/rush-film-movie-poster.jp
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ago and now has offices in Scotland and USA as 

well as the head office in Cumbria. 

Caroline Hamilton of IMechE West Cumbria 

who introduced the talk said ‘We wanted to 

demonstrate the wide range of business sectors 

in West Cumbria and their niche markets and 

clearly HiDef are a great example of a 

successful Cumbrian company. Their 

investment in research and development to 

make high value, innovative systems which are 

in demand all over the world represent the very 

best of British engineering. 

 

Caroline Hamilton, IMechE West Cumbria 

West Cumbria firm HiDef Aerial Surveying 
gave a presentation to IMechE West 
Cumbria on Tuesday 12th November. The 
presentation included a potted history of the 
business, its operations, customers and most 
importantly its technology.  

The presentation highlighted the company’s 

unique role within the burgeoning 

environmental sector, and how HiDef services 

help to reduce costs associated with securing 

consent for large infrastructure projects. 

Holly Niner, the company’s Environmental 

Consenting Manager told the audience about 

the legislation within the UK and how it leads 

on to the need for aerial surveys. 

Rhys Hexter, Technical Project Manager who 

delivered the technological element of the 

presentation commented “We were keen to 

present to IMechE, it enables us to sanity check 

our ideas, the questions asked from other 

engineers at this type of event make you 

question your actions and sometimes provide 

new ideas or better solutions to problems” 

HiDef, based at Cleator Moor, is the only 

company in the world offering digital video 

aerial surveying for energy and environment 

purposes. The company began trading five years 

HI-DEF - AERIAL VIDEO SURVEYING AND IMAGE ANALYSIS  

UTROPIA - A MODEL OF SUSTAINABLE LIVING, WORKING AND BEING 
On Tuesday 14th January, Nigel Catterson, 
Chairman of the Derwent Forest 
Development Consortium (DFDC), treated 
over 30 members and friends of the 
Institution of Mechanical Engineers in West 
Cumbria to an enlightening talk on the 
Utropia, the project to redevelop the former 
Royal Navy Munitions Depot site (aka 
Broughton Moor Dump) site at Broughton 
Moor in partnership with Story Construction.  

The Utropia concept came into being in 1994 

and has since been continually refined by Nigel. 

The concept was prompted by the belief that as 

a society we have to learn to change what we 

do and how we do it if we are to survive the 21st 

century. Nigel explained that few would argue 

against the premise that we have become out of 

balance with our environment and with our 

relationship with it. Utropia sets out ways in 

which we can address this by providing a living 

example of how we can do better. 

The idea of making Derwent Forest (a 1070 acre 

ex MOD brown-field site overlooking the 

Northern Fells) the platform on which to 

develop the Utropia concept occurred in 2001. 

Since that time and against what seemed like, 

at times, impossible odds, Nigel has pursued 

the dream of developing Derwent Forest for the 

wider benefit. The Derwent Forest Development 

Company was established in order to achieve 

this aim. With the support, help and guidance of 

the Story Group, DFDC signed a 250 year lease 

for the site in December 2011. 

The site will be developed in a number of 

different stages. Initially, 25 – 30 fully serviced 

self-build plots will create the funding needed 

to carry out a site wide Environmental Impact 

Assessment (EIA) and will fund the master-

planning process. Beyond this initial phase 

there are a number of inter-related initiatives 

being explored including a visitor / experiential 

centre, a hotel and visitor accommodation, a 

research and innovation centre, a learning 

centre, a dedicated festival site, an eco hamlet 

and more. It is the aim for the site to create all 

of the power that it needs through renewable 

energy sourcing, take care of all its own waste 

and ultimately to create its own food supply 

through leading edge aqua and hydroponics, 

vertical farming. It is the intention to preserve a 

large part of the site as wilderness thereby 

demonstrating how we can maintain the 

balance between our needs and those of 

natures.   

Underpinning the concept are the Utropian 

foundation principles. These principles have 

been established in order to determine how 

Utropia / Derwent Forest will be developed. The 

principles will be locked into everything that is 

done and all activity undertaken will be 

informed by them. Creating a sense of common 

ownership around the project will be key to the 

project’s success going forward. In order to 

preserve the site’s future and to make sure that 

it can’t be compromised, a Community Interest 

Company (or similar vehicle) will be established. 

It will hold 60% of the Development 

Consortium’s shares thereby ensuring that the 

site will remain in community ownership. 

The project will take many years to develop and 

is what can be genuinely called a ‘legacy 

project’. It is the intention to avoid debt 

financing, with each step being funded by the 

preceding step/s. The journey is only just 

beginning and it is the hope of all those 

involved that over time others will want to be a 

part of this interesting, exciting and vital 

journey. 

David Williamson, IMechE West Cumbria 

CURRENT SITE  

ARTISTS IMPRESSION 

David offers his thanks to Nigel for his 
presentation. 

Caroline presents Rhys with the customary 
'Pit Tankie' at the end of the talk. 



Institution of Mechanical Engineers 

West Cumbria Area 

 

10th Anniversary 

Annual Dinner 
 

Thursday 5th June 2014 

 

Lakes College West Cumbria 

 

18:30hrs for 19:00hrs 

 

Entry by ticket only 

 

Guests of Honour: 

Mark Hunt, CEng FIMechE, 

President, Institution of Mechanical Engineers 

 

Tessa Sanderson, CBE 

Commonwealth and Olympic Gold Medal Winner 

 

Contact: David McArthur on email:  
david.mcarthur@sellafieldsites.com  

Improving the world through engineering  



IMECHE WEST CUMBRIA 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

For more information about our upcoming events, visit our area’s website: www.imechewestcumbria.org.uk/events.html  
Remember, you don't need to be a member of the Institution to take advantage of our events.  

Simply book your place online using our Event Booking Registration system. Anyone of all ages can come along!  

Don’t forget to sign up to receive our regular email updates. Simply forward your email to: WCumbSec@imechenetwork.org  

IMPROVING 
THE WORLD 
THROUGH 
ENGINEERING 

To improve the efficiency of our events administration, we have introduced a booking system for all of our events. 

To book your place on any of the events below please visit; www.imechewestcumbria.org.uk/events.html, select 

the event you are interested in, click the “Book this event” link and complete the form. Registered emails will be 

the first to know when future events are available for bookings. Alternatively, you can contact the event organiser. 

This trip offers the final chance to see the remaining six A4 Pacific Class Steam 
Locomotives, the most famous being Mallard, together in one place before they are 
returned to their owners around the world. The trip, which also includes a talk on 
‘Rocket to TGV – Two Centuries of Rails Speed Records’, costs £10 for return coach 
transport from West Cumbria. There is no charge for the museum or talk. 

VISIT: Mallard 75—The Great Goodbye  

Organiser: Simon Walsh on simon.j.walsh@sellafieldsites.com 
VISIT: 19:00 

A visit to Mitchell Dryers at Carlisle, who have specialised in the field of Industrial 
Drying for over 80 years and offers one of the widest ranges of drying/calcining  
equipment available. This trip will highlight yet another Cumbrian company with 
world leading experience, coupled with one of the most comprehensive ranges of 
test facilities in Europe. 

VISIT: Industrial Drying Technology  

15 
TUESDAY 

A presentation by Chris Grey, Sport’s Head of Test Engineering on the new Bentley 
Continental GT3. M-Sport has been working in conjunction with Bentley to develop 
the Continental GT3 race car, which was launched at the Goodwood Festival of 
Speed in 2013, made its competitive debut at the 2013 Gulf 12 Hours in Abu Dhabi 
and will be racing at circuits around Europe in the 2014 FIA Blancpain Series. 

TALK: M-Sport and the Bentley Continental GT3 

Location: The SEN Centre, Lakes College West Cumbria, CA14 4JN 
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THURSDAY 

Organiser: Simon Farrell on simonf81@yahoo.co.uk  
TALK: 19:00 
Registration: 18:30 
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Organiser: Simon Mandale on simon.mandale@sellafieldsites.com 

We are delighted to once again be holding our Annual Dinner, now in it’s 10th Year 
at Lakes College West Cumbria. At this year’s dinner we will have IMechE 
President Mark Hunt and Tessa Sanderson, as our guest speaker to link in with the 
Commonwealth Games Theme. 

IMechE West Cumbria 10th Annual Dinner 

Location: Lakes College West Cumbria, CA14 4JN 
05 

THURSDAY 

START: 19:00 
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VISIT: 18:45 

15 
THURSDAY 

TALK: 19:00 
Registration: 18:30 

This talk from Createc of Cockermouth will highlight the specialist innovative 
imaging consultancy work of this highly successful West Cumbrian company. 
Createc are specialists in imaging and sensing technologies and scientific 
computing technologies, which they provide to a wide range of industrial 
customers. 

TALK: Createc—Innovation Imaging Technology 

Location: The SEN Centre, Lakes College West Cumbria, CA14 4JN 
Organiser: Caroline Hamilton on chamilton@react-engineering.co.uk  

Organiser: Dave McArthur on david.mcarthur@sellafieldsites.com 

---------- BOOK EARLY! LIMITED NUMBERS AVAILABLE ---------- 
Location: The National Railway Museum, Shildon 

15 

SATURDAY 

A talk by local West Cumbrians Steve Carruthers, a Welding Consultant/Specialist, 
and Peter McHarry a Design Engineer, to highlight how we get it so wrong by 
specifying inappropriate welding procedures insteel fabrication designs, and some 
of the consequences that can occur as a result. 

TALK: “Just stick a bit of weld on it” 

Location: Lakes College West Cumbria, CA14 4JN 
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TALK: 19:00 
Registration: 18:30 Organiser: David Williamson on djw7@sellafieldsites.com 

---------- BOOK EARLY! LIMITED NUMBERS AVAILABLE ---------- 
Location: Mitchell Dryers, Carlisle, CA2 5DU 


